
Saltash Radio Grant Applica�on Update 

 

Overview 

Saltash Radio were awarded £500 at the Policy and Finance Commi�ee held on 11th July 

2023. The report received at Policy and Finance Commi�ee on 12th March 2024 stated the 

combined funding received from the Town Council and Cornwall Council was spent on 

microphones for the presenters, internet connec)on equipment and marke)ng material. 

Items purchased 

 Netgear AirCard785S 4G LTE portable mobile wifi router - £59.99 

 Fifine USB microphone x 2 £25.99 each - £51.98  

 Marke)ng materials – amount unknown 

Update 

 In May 2024 the lead applicant confirmed that the radio sta)on is no longer ac)ve or in 

opera)on.  The equipment is not being used and is in storage. 

In the Town Council Grants Policy it states that  

 Saltash Town Council reserves the right to reclaim the grant in the event of it not 

being used for the purpose specified on the applica)on form. 

 Where equipment has been purchased using grant funding and is going to be 

disposed of the Town Council should be given the opportunity to have the items 

returned to them so that they may be offered to other eligible organisa)ons. 

It is not possible to dis)nguish between the Town Council funding and the Cornwall Council 

funding and marke)ng material will be personalised to the Saltash Radio Sta)on brand so it 

is not suitable for redistribu)on.  

Recommenda)ons 

Members are asking to consider the following op)ons: 

 To explore whether the equipment can be redistributed in the community, subject to 

agreement from the Cornwall Councillors who provided funding. 

 Note the report and not ask for the items to be returned to the Town Council on this 

occasion.  

 

 

End of Report 

Mayor’s Secretary/Recep)onist 

 

 



 

 



 



 

 

 


